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MENTAL HEALTH PLANS WILL HARM STUDENTS, SAYS UNION
 

The University of London Union (ULU) has voted overwhelmingly to campaign against the Government’s draft Mental Health Bill, insisting that it would drastically reduce the rights of students facing mental ill-health.  ULU has also affiliated to the Mental Health Alliance (MHA), a coalition of service providers, charities and user groups who believe the Bill’s emphasis on compulsion will fuel prejudice while eroding civil liberties.

The draft Mental Health Bill proposes extensive increases in compulsory powers, particularly for patients living in the community.  It also removes a number of legal safeguards in this area.  In contrast, ULU and its partners in the MHA wish to see reduced compulsion and greater use of tribunals and advocacy.  

Nicky Grant, ULU Vice-President (Welfare) said:

“This was an opportunity to create mental health legislation that supports and protects those with mental ill-health.  The Government is letting that chance pass it by.  Too many people already suffer in silence.  The draft Mental Health Bill’s reliance on compulsion would increase those numbers.  The Government must work towards legislation that delivers.  Why settle for second best?”

The motion to oppose the Bill and to join the MHA received over 75% of the votes at a meeting of ULU’s elected Council held on 23rd January.

The decision follows ULU’s commitment in September 2005 to make student mental health a campaigning priority.  In early January 2006 ULU announced the launch of a joint project with the Mental Health Foundation to research student counselling services within the University of London.  They will publish a set of guidelines for good practice.
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Notes to Editors
 
1. The University of London Union (ULU) represents over 120,000 students in the twenty-three colleges and institutes of the University of London.  
2. The Mental Health Bill currently exists in draft form only.  The Government has stated its intention to publish the finalised Bill within the current parliamentary session.
3. The Mental Health Alliance consists of over 70 service providers, charities, user groups and professional organisations.  Its members include MIND, the Mental Health Foundation and the Royal College of Psychiatrists. 
4. The decision to campaign against the draft Mental Health Bill and to affiliate to the Mental Health Alliance was made by ULU Council (elected by students throughout the University of London) on 23rd January.  The motion was carried by 21 votes to 3, with 3 abstentions.
5. ULU’s work on mental health forms part of the ULU London Liberated campaign, which emphasises that all students have the right to live and study in a safe and welcoming environment.
6. ULU officers are available for interview on their wok on mental health and related campaigns.
 
Media Contact
Symon Hill
020 7664 2056
07792 869629
s.hill@ulu.lon.ac.uk
